2018-19 REQUIRED STUDENT MEMBERSHIP AUDITS (DUE MAY 1, 2019):  

The state superintendent is required annually to select at least 25 percent of school districts to submit membership audits (Wis. Stat. § 115.28(18).) Notification of required membership audits will be sent via e-mail to the district administrators of the selected districts and to district auditors via our auditor listserv.  The list of districts with required membership audits can be accessed on the SFS website at:

1. SFS Home  (http://dpi.wi.gov/sfs) 
2.  Accounting, Auditing & Financial Management  (http://dpi.wi.gov/sfs/finances/overview) 

3.  Audit Requirements (http://dpi.wi.gov/sfs/finances/auditors/overview) 

4. Membership Audit Information (http://dpi.wi.gov/sfs/finances/auditors/membership/overview) 

5. Under “Audit Program and Report Format” select
“2018-19 Membership Audit List” 
Or, by opening the following spreadsheet https://dpi.wi.gov/sites/default/files/imce/sfs/xls/Membership_Audit_Selection_List_2018-19.xlsx 
The membership audits are due May 1, 2019. 

The following procedures were used to select districts for 2018-19 membership audits.  Please note that under the random selection method 1.B. below, the possibility of being selected for a membership audit exists each year.
1. Random Selection:

A. From a "four-year cycle" pool, whereby all districts are selected for an audit at least once in a four-year period; or

B. From an "annual selection pool,” whereby 5 percent of those districts not selected under 1.A. are selected.

2. Districts audited in 2017-2018 having a net error rate in excess of 1 percent from the reported school year membership, for either count date.
3. The January pupil count report was not completed by January 25, 2019.

4. Districts with audit findings or other issues, including Summer and Interim Session fee issues reported in the prior student membership audit.
The membership audit program will have some changes from last year. These documents are available for downloading at http://dpi.wi.gov/sfs/finances/auditors/membership/overview. On this page, go the section “Audit Program and Report Format” and select: 

· Membership Audit Program - new as of February 4, 2019 

(https://dpi.wi.gov/sites/default/files/imce/sfs/doc/2019_Membership_Audit_Program.doc) 

· Example Membership Audit Report - new as of February 4, 2019
(https://dpi.wi.gov/sites/default/files/imce/sfs/doc/2019_Membership_Audit_Report.doc)

Districts participating in the Chapter 220 or Integration Transfer Program (ITP) are required to have a separate audit of ITP or Chapter 220 membership and should contract with their auditor for this. The ITP membership audit is also due May 1, 2019.
If you have questions about the membership audit selection process, please contact Sumana Sengupta, Accountant-Senior, at 608-267-9205 or Sumana.Sengupta@dpi.wi.gov. 

If you have questions regarding the membership audit program, please contact Jillian Raff, Auditor, at 608-267-7882 or Jillian.Raff@dpi.wi.gov.

